## **Montem Academy**



to question is to grow

**Dear Parents and Carers** 

## Uniform policy and jewellery

I have noticed that more and more children are wearing inappropriate school uniform items and jewellery.

Please note that the only earrings that are suitable for school, for health and safety reasons, are studs. Hoops and dangly earrings are not allowed.

With regards to headbands and scarves, these should be in dark plain colours only, such as grey, navy, black, blue. Large hair bows are not allowed.

Trainers should be plain, with no branding or logos, and if leggings are worn for PE they should be plain and of a dark colour.

When children are doing PE or sports clubs, they should wear their school sweatshirt or jumper. If they don't have one and need to wear a hoodie of their own, it should not be worn inside school at all. This includes in class, corridors or the canteen.

Your cooperation with our school rules is much appreciated.

Regards

A Probert

Principal

Montem Academy Chalvey Grove Slough SL1 2TE

T: 01753 528050

F: 01753 733036

E: maoffice@theparkfederation.org

The Park Federation Academy Trust Botwell Common Road Hayes Middlesex UB3 1JA

T: 020 8573 3453/0638 F: 020 8813 6189

E: tpfoffice@theparkfederation.org

Ms Ann Probert

Executive Principal, Montem Academy aprobert@theparkfederation.org

Dr. Martin Young

Chief Executive & Federation Principal myoung@theparkfederation.org

